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ITEM TITLE
Resolution #2024-132 - Transfer of Parker Lane to City of Daphne

STAFF RECOMMENDATION
Adopt Resolution #2024-132 authorizing the transfer of ownership, maintenance, and responsibility
for Parker Lane to City of Daphne.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION

Background:  Parker Lane is bounded on both sides by the corporate limits of the City of Daphne as
a result of annexation of territory after July 7, 1995, or located within the City of Daphne but
responsibility is vested in the County.

The City of Daphne desires to assume responsibility for Parker Lane to facilitate the orderly
development and maintenance of road and its corporate limits.

Previous Commission action/date:  N/A

FINANCIAL IMPACT

Total cost of recommendation:  $100.00

Budget line item(s) to be used:  HW24107.6ADMIN.6CONTR SRV

If this is not a budgeted expenditure, does the recommendation create a need for funding?
N/A

LEGAL IMPACT

Is legal review necessary for this staff recommendation and related documents?
Yes
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Reviewed/approved by:  Brad Hicks, County Attorney (Approved 6/7/2024) SP

Additional comments:  N/A

ADVERTISING REQUIREMENTS
 ..
Is advertising required for this recommendation?  N/A

If the proof of publication affidavit is not attached, list the reason: N/A

FOLLOW UP IMPLEMENTATION

For time-sensitive follow up, select deadline date for follow up: N/A

Individual(s) responsible for follow up:
Administration Staff prepare correspondence, have Resolution executed by Chairman and return to
Seth Peterson, Highway Department.

Highway Accounting Staff will process payment to the City of Daphne upon approval of the road
annexation ordinance by the City of Daphne.

Action required (list contact persons/addresses if documents are to be mailed or emailed):
Contact:

The Honorable Robin Lejeune, Mayor
City of Daphne
Attn: Candace G. Antinarella, City Clerk
P.O Box 400
Daphne, Alabama 36526

Additional instructions/notes:  N/A
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